WEST WRATTING VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of the meeting held on 9 October 2012 in the Village Hall

Present: 
Beate McCall


Chairman



David Wallace


Technical Adviser/Caretaker



Diana Edwards


Treasurer



Lesley Woodward

Secretary



Les Greig



Sherry O’Donovan

Apologies for absence were received from Mike Rowland, Linda Gorman and Don Baker and the Chairman welcomed Ben Willcocks to the meeting.

The Minutes of the last meeting held on 14 August were proposed by Les Greig and seconded by David Wallace and agreed as correct. 

Matters Arising: 

Window Frames 

Les Greig has undertaken work to the window frames which is a very worthwhile job and is more than just putting putty in.  He also did some work on the door frames.

Testing

David reported that a fire test had been carried out recently.  He also reported later in the meeting that electricity equipment testing (PAC) has been done.

Chairs

These continue to be repaired, one at a time, at a price of £25 per chair.

Sign for Village Hall

Two members are looking into this and it was thought a good idea to include the number of the property in the sign (79) to aid deliveries.  A sign similar to the one at the pound was thought a good idea and should cost £35-40.

Website

The charges for hiring the village hall have now been put on the village website.

Chairman’s Report: The Chairman reported that Donna had provided us with the most recent village photograph which was taken at the Queen’s Jubilee and the Chairman had written a letter of thanks to Donna.
Treasurer’s Report: 

As the financial year had just finished the Treasurer she would get the accounts audited and will bring them to the next meeting.  We now have Wednesday evening Zumba to add to our regular users. 

Technical Adviser/Caretaker’s Report: 

Licensing

David reported that we were awaiting a license which will allow us to show films and sell alcohol.  Lesley has written letters to Nigel Heath, Donna Gilmour and Suan Rowland to thank them for their help in obtaining the license.

Kitchen

David reported that Les Greig is happy to do the window puttying but does not feel he can undertake the painting of the doors etc.  We do need to get on with this job.

Hall/Kitchen Floors

David said that Maggie had cleaned the floors well and treated them with Amtico.  They look much better.

Flat Roof

This is still ok but David said we will need to keep an eye on it.

End Wall
The crack has appeared again in the end year.  We will review it at the end of the year.

Any Other Business:
The timing of our meetings was discussed and we may consider changing the day to accommodate Linda Gorman.  Also a start time of 7pm might be a better option.  We discussed targeting people to join our committee from the karate club (parents) and tennis club, as well as the Over 60s.

Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 11 December following the AGM which commences at 7.30pm.

Lesley Woodward

Hon. Secretary  







